HOUSING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
20th April, 2010

Meeting commenced:
9.40 a.m.

“              ended: 11:15 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Peter Connor - in the Chair

Councillor Pat Ryan 


David Galvin - Assistant Director, Housing Futures

Sarah Clayton - Head of Strategy and Enabling 


Paul Longshaw - Programme Director, Pendleton


John Wooderson - Head of Urban Renewal


Richard Wynne - Director of Property & Development, Urban Vision 

Mike Relph - Senior Democratic Services Officer

84.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were sent on behalf of Paul Walker and Mike Wright.

85.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the briefing held on 6th April, 2010, were agreed as a correct record. 


86.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items, as detailed in Minute 87 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in paragraph 3 of Schedule 12a to the Act .
87.
DECISIONS TAKEN UNDER DELEGATED AUTHORITY

Reports were submitted on the following matters, which were dealt with as indicated by the Lead Member for Housing, in accordance with the powers delegated to him in the appropriate paragraphs of the City Council’s Scheme of Delegation.


(a)
234 Langworthy Road, Salford

RESOLVED: THAT approval be given to the acquisition of 234 Langworthy Road, Salford, subject to the provisionally agreed terms and conditions; and the Strategic Director for Customer & Support Services be instructed to complete the necessary legal formalities.

(b)
Brydon Close, Pendleton

RESOLVED: THAT approval be given to acquisition of land at Brydon Close, Pendleton, subject to the provisionally agreed terms; and the Strategic Director for Customer & Support Services be instructed to complete the necessary legal formalities.
88. CREATING A NEW PENDLETON – OVERVIEW 2009/10 

(Previous Minute 82 - 6th April 2010) 

The Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration submitted a report highlighting the key objects of an achievement during 2009/10 in terms of creating a new Pendleton.  In addition Paul Longshaw attended the briefing to provide a presentation, which supplemented the contents of the report.


Councillor Peter Connor commented that, when a preferred bidder to deliver the regeneration had been identified, and he was required to give approval to them, it was necessary to ensure appropriate consultation had been undertaken, as well as consideration being given to inviting representatives of the community to attend the briefing at which this decision was to be made.

RESOLVED: THAT the report and presentation be noted.
R:\status\working\admin\omin\hlmm200410.doc

